OWG Report to ROS
April 11, 2008

The Operations Working Group (OWG) met on 03/19/2008 at the ERCOT Met Center.   The following was discussed:

· The assignment for the OGRTF of “low voltage ride through” issue.  It was noted that an OGRR concerning this will be submitted by Walter Reid.

· The February 26th EECP report was presented and discussed.

· Rick Keetch noted that QSE generators received a market notice that unannounced capability testing will begin April 1st.

· The Operations Task Force (OTF)  will send out Hurricane Drill materials in March.

· Glenn Hemperley took over as Black Start Task Force chair.  The 2008 Black Start resource selection process will begin soon.  The annual Black Start Training effort is being reviewed for any changes needed for 2009 training.

· Another Texas RE workshop is slated for May 13th in Austin.

· OWG discussed a Market Notice concerning relay misoperation reporting to ERCOT.  ERCOT was asked to better define what information it wants from Transmission Owners.  Reports are to be sent to ERCOT Operations Shift Supervisors.

· A short presentation on Zonal/Nodal Outage Scheduling was given by John Jonte.  During a to-be-determined time period later in 2008, TOs will have to support dual entry of outages into both systems.  

· The next OWG meeting will be on Wednesday, April 16th at the ERCOT Met Center, Room 168 beginning at 09:30.  

John Jonte, OWG Chair, 713-207-2252



